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It’s getting to the time of the year where we 

begin organising 2017. On Wednesday 

November 30th we will hold our school captain 

speeches. Ungarie Central School captains are 

expected to set the standard in terms of 

presentation, language and 

behaviour. They must 

participate in formal school 

ceremonies (e.g. Anzac Day), 

be approachable with other 

students and be involved in a 

range of school activities. Those students in 

Years 5 and 11 who feel they possess the 

qualities of an exemplary leader are invited to 

nominate for the role of 2017 school captain. 

The speeches will be held after the morning 

assembly.  

Next week is the beginning of the K-6 two-

week Intensive Swimming Program. The 

School Swimming and Water Safety Program 

is a learn to swim program that develops water 

confidence and provides students with basic 

skills in water safety and survival. Students 

have been grouped 

according to their needs, 

from beginners to more 

advanced swimmers. 

Please remember to send 

your child’s swimmers, 

swim shirt and a towel each day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week our Year 10 students, supervised by 

Mr Dodhy, will be joining students from 

Condobolin HS, Lake Cargelligo CS and 

Tullibigeal CS on an excursion to Lake 

Burrendong Sport and Rec Centre for the Year 

11 Crossroads and Induction Camp. This is a 

chance for students to meet their teachers and 

classmates for 2017 and complete the 

mandatory Crossroads program. Crossroads is 

designed to help senior students address 

issues of health, safety and wellbeing at a time 

when they face significant changes and 

challenges in their lives. I’m sure they will have 

an enjoyable week facing new challenges, such 

as the ropes course below! 

 

 

The Ungarie Central School community would 

like to extend our sincerest sympathy to the 

Quarman family on the passing of Arthur. 

Trent, Mikell and Leslie are in our thoughts at 

this sad time. 

 

Until next week, 

Terrie Payne 

Relieving Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Humbug 
17th November, 2016 

Week 6, Term 4 

RESPECT 

RESPONSIBILITY 

LEARNING 
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Canteen Roster: 

Fri 18th Nov    Emma McRae & Karen Rossiter 
Mon 21st Nov Sheree Birks & Tegan Bussenschutt 
Fri 25th Nov    Veronica Gerhard  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Upcoming Events: 
Fri 18th Nov     Whole School Assembly 2pm 
Mon 21st Nov  Central Schools Cricket vs 
                                   Coleambally  @ Barellan  
Wk 7 21st-25th  Nov Yr 10 LAP Crossroads 
Wk 7 & 8         Intensive Swimming 
Tue 6th Dec     Presentation Night 
Fri 9th  Dec      Yr 6 Graduation & Disco 
Thu 15th Dec   Carols in the Park 
Fri 16th Dec     Last Day Term 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                    
  Birthday Wishes to: 
Lara Bryant 18th Nov 

Reuben West 20th Nov 

Noah Bryant 24th Nov 
 

 

      
 

 

 

 

 

                     

 
Kindergarten: Tyler C, Maicey, Eva and Evie. 
Yr 2/3/4: Lara, Dylan, Adelaide, Madison, 
Lachie, Mitchell, Lewis, Alfred, Deakin, Gavin, 
Patrick  and Harry. 
Yr 5/6: Alex B, Hugh, Jordyn, Jack, Tess, Jye, Ella 
M, Leslie, Abby and Georgia. 
                                 

           
Intensive Swimming will begin next week and 
permission notes must be in by Friday.  
Remember that students will need a hat, 
sunscreen, shirt, drink bottle and towel.  Make 
sure everything is clearly labelled so we can 
return lost property. 
 

School Captains 

Speeches 
On Wednesday in Week 8, Year 5 students who 
wish to try out for Primary School Captain will 
need to deliver their speech. Start preparing!! 
 

Assembly Tomorrow 
Tomorrow we will be having our last School 
Assembly.  There will be some class items, Habit 
of Mind Awards and Home Reader Awards.  Yr 
2/3/4 would particularly like to invite parents to 
see their incredible musical abilities on the 
bucket drums! 

 
 
Next Tuesday, 22nd of November, will be our 
final Kinder Transition day for 2016.  Intensive 
Swimming will be on that day however the 
preschoolers will not be going to the pool.  They 
will remain at school with Mrs Parkinson. 
 



 

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Yr 7/8 
Students should be working on their debate 

speeches, as well as the Assessment Task 

 which is due Friday 18th November. On top 

of this, their Yearly Exam is also Friday 18th.  

Students need to study persuasive techniques, 

roots and vocabulary and terms from our 

mystery unit. 

It is a busy couple of weeks- no time for 

television! 
 

Yr 9/10 

Assessment task: ‘Bran Nue Dae’ due Friday 

week 7. Students should be working on this at 

home - especially Yr 10 who will be at Crossroads 

wk 7! 
 

Yr 9/10 English exam –Friday 18th November.  

Students need to study the themes in ‘The Club’. 

and learn quotes for their essay and revise 

visual and film techniques.  

NO telly for you guys either!       

 Reminder…. 
UCS uniform orders need to be in tomorrow, 

                Friday 18th Nov. 

This Week’s Focus: 

 

 

 

UCS YUM 
(Yr 9/10 Commerce class) 

will be selling 
 FRESH GARDEN PRODUCE 

next Thursday 24thth Nov 

 

For sale  
 Spinach         

 Parsley 

 Chives 

 Salad onions 

 Eggs 

 Tomato plants 

 Homemade apple pies 

 
9.20am -10am 

In front of CWA Room 

Coming in the next few 

months…… Potatoes, 

rockmelons, tomatoes, 

watermelons, zucchini, chillies, 

garlic, rhubarb, cucumbers, 

celery. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UCS 

2016 

DISCO 
 

WHEN 

Friday Dec 9th 

5pm-7pm 
 

WHERE 

UCS 

Undercover area near canteen 
 

AVAILABLE TO PURCHASE: 

Glow Sticks 2 for 50c 

Photo Booth $2 

Snacks $1 

Drinks $1 

ALL    

  SCHOOL 

AGE                

EVENT 

Preschool children are 

welcome to attend 

however a parent or 

caregiver must be 

present at all times to 

provide supervision for 

these children. 



Ungarie Bowling Club 
Jackpot Draw Friday Night stands at 

$550 (Must be there to win) 
 

On Saturday 12th November we held the 

50/50 bowls. Ricky Holt completing 50 

clubs in 50 days, to raise money for 

Autism and Cystic Fibrosis. 

We had 30 bowlers play and raised $1,140 

plus a donation tin. 

Winners on the day were Scott, Emma & 

Noel Pettit, 2nd was Patrick Mulqueeney, 

Emily & Tegan Bussenschutt, 3rd was 

Bridget Plummer, Ben Scott & Tony 

Amburge and 4th was Kane Neyland, Amber 

Forrest & Jordan Ison. 

Jack Barron was the lucky winner of a set 

of bowls but kindly donated them back. 

A great day was had by all. 

Thank you to everybody who supported 

this day. 

 

 

UNGARIE BOWLING CLUB 

WELCOMES ALL NEW MEMBERS & 

GUESTS! 

 
 

THURSDAY NIGHT HAPPY HOUR 
6.30 – 7.30pm 

$4 Schooner, $3 Middies  

 

FRIDAY NIGHTS 
    Kitchen will be opened from 6-8pm 

$4 Schooner, $3 Middies 

$2 Soft drinks $3 Wine 

 Raffles 

HAPPY HOUR from 6-8pm 

 

SUNDAY MORNING BUFFET BREAKY 
8am -9.30am 

All you can eat for $6. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
                GRANT & SCHOLARSHIP 

APPLICATIONS 
Applications are now open for the WWDCEF 

Scholarships.  
For information on these scholarships and to 

complete the online application please visit the 
following website:  

http://engage.cef.org.au/student/apply 
Applications close strictly 9th December  

For more information contact 
Michele Carnegie Mob 0427 753 418 

Email: cefwestwyalong@gmail.com  

or search ‘West Wyalong & District Country 
Education Fund’ on Facebook 

 

 
               
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAJESTIC CAFÉ 

The Café has now 

reopened. 

Kay & Mick & staff look 

forward to seeing all your 

friendly faces -for your 

hot food needs. 

mailto:cefwestwyalong@gmail.com


 

 

 
 

Bland Hoteliers Jackpot Draw 

$1800 next week. 
Make sure you are here to claim 

the prize if your name comes 
out. 

 
 

 

Tuesday Night Raffles 
Meat Raffles this month are for the Cricket 

Club. 6 meat trays and other prizes available. 
Come on down and win some meat trays! 

 

 

Friday Night Pub 

 Super Cash Draw 

$2,000 this week.  
It is free to enter and is drawn 

every Friday night between 7pm-
9pm. You must be here to win.  
Meat raffles are also held on 

Friday night. 8 meat trays 

available. 

 

 

New Product Offerings 

New product launching soon. Stay 

tuned. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    Lounge Suite for Sale 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

It’s on again…. 

 

Christmas lunch at Ungarie 

Memorial Hall 

1pm 

3 course meal for $25 

 

Bookings essential by 15th 
December 

 
Ring Julie Keatley 

 0488 146422  

or 69759209 

3 seater lounge 
plus 3 single arm chairs 

in good condition 
(Brown fabric) 

Contact Lorna 69759333 



 

 

 

 

  

YEAR 5/6 DESIGN AND TECHNOLOGY  

‘HABIT OF MIND’ AND SPORT AWARD RECIPIENTS FOR WEEK 5 

    Below: Jack Crofts Below:   Ella Payne               Above:  Darcy Langham 

Below:  Tylecia Stear 
Year 5/6 Design and Technology have been designing 

and creating items out of clay.  Here is a small sample 

of their wonderful projects.   

Right:  Abby Wason 



 

 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT BEST EDUCATIONAL EXPERIENCE BEST SOCIAL EXPERIENCE 

Chloe Worley Learning about AFTRS (Australian Film, 

Television and Radio School).  Some of us got 

to film using the camera and some acted out 

a scene in our own movie. 

Meeting new people.  I made a new friend 

from Tullibigeal and we were very social 

during the day. 

Damian Batty The Engineering activity was really fun and 

hands on.  They taught us the basics of using 

solar power on cars. 

Catching up with friends that I’d met on 

other ASPIRE trips and making new friends. 

Jackson Benness I liked the Engineering activity.  It was about 

the solar car the university built and we got 

to build our own scaled solar cars and race 

them. 

I made some new friends and the first day 

getting up there was a lot of fun. 

Kayla Bradley The art activity was the best.  I got really 

involved in it. 

I made some new friends at lunch time. 

Seth McCubbin I like the arts and design activity the best as I 

got to be really involved in something that I 

love. 

The social part of the day was good.  I meet 

4 new people 

Jack Wason I enjoyed learning how ‘Eve’ the solar car the 

university had made worked. 

Going bowling with the other students was 

fun. 

Colby Crofts The business workshop was the best as I 

learnt a lot of ways on how to become a 

successful businessman. 

The bowling was good because we got a 

chance to chat with the other people there. 

Daniel Potter I like the engineering session because we got 

to make solar cars and decorate them. 

I was good to see my friend from the last 

ASPIRE trip I’d been on. 

Jared Robb Engineering was good because we got to 

design our own solar powered cars.  The 

people studying Engineering also explained 

what they do at Uni such as working in a 

team to build a solar powered car. 

Going bowling was good because it gave us 

something to talk about to the other 

students we were meeting. 

Left:  Chloe 

Worley and 

Seth 

McCubbin. 

 

Daniel Potter, Colby Crofts, Damian Batty, Chloe Worley, Seth McCubbin, Khyle 

Crawford (TCS), Jared Robb, Tom Trower (ASPIRE), Jackson Benness and Jack Wason. 

Right:  Jason 

Lewis, Emily 

Whymark (TCS), 

UNSW ASPIRE YR 9 TASTER DAY IN DUBBO 

Filming the movie 

scene during the 

AFTRS workshop.  

Jared Robb is the 

‘actor’ in the centre 

of the photo in a 

blue jacket. 

 



 

 

  

Above:  5/6 team:  Jack Crofts, Jye Hoskinson, 

Ashton Ross, Hugh Williams, Ella Payne, Abby 

Wason, Tess Henley. 

Above right:  Combined team:  Lewis Henley, 

Madi Cooper, Max Harland, Noah Bryant, Zac 

Hanrahan, Sammy Rutledge, Hayley Wallace, 

Harry Roscarel. 

Left:  Year 3/4  team:  Alfred McCubbin, Madi 

Vinecombe,  Kate Jackson, Lara Bryant, Deakin 

Ross, Reuben West, Patrick McClintock, Ethan 

Robb, Gavin Ward. 

T20 CRICKET 

On Friday 28th October Mr Cattle and Jason took a group of cricketers into McAlister Oval in West Wyalong for the annual 

T20 Big Blast cricket day. These days are about participation and having fun in a shortened format of the game of cricket. 

There were 10 teams for the Years 3/4 division, and 12 teams in the Years 5/6 division!! Ungarie had 1 team in each 

division with another 5 players making up a combined side with some WW Public students. 

All sides played 4 games each throughout the day, with some excellent skills being on display. Our students had a great 

time, and their behaviour and sportsmanship was exemplary.  

Well done everyone. 

 

             Lewis Henley                                     Deakin Ross                                      Harry Roscarel                               Ethan Robb 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We completed an investigation to see how the concentration of 

milk affects how quickly junket will clot the milk.  The 100% 

concentrated milk curdled really quickly to the point where we 

could hold the milk upside down over each other’s head without 

it spilling.     Overall the experiment was fun, but extremely 

disgusting.  By Emily Bussenschutt and Vanessa Robb (right) 

 

YEAR 12 BIOLOGY 

In the 

experiment 

to the left, 

we are 

trying to 

increase 

the pH of 

water by 

blowing 

into it.  

YEAR 2/3/4 SCIENCE 

Year 2/3/4 have been investigating the effects of nature on soil 

erosion.  In this experiment they made solid mud balls and shook 

them in water for 2, 4 and 6 minutes to discover the difference 

time makes to the amount of erosion.  Students loved this muddy 

practical lesson. 

Right:  Patrick McClintock, Lara Bryant, Ethan Robb, Zoe McRae, 

Lachie Ward, Deakin Ross, Rachel Ridley, Noah Bryant. 

Below left back:  Patrick McClintock, Harry Roscarel, Lara Bryant   

Front:  Dylan Carroll, Hannah Wilson, Ethan Robb, Jayda Brew. 

Below right:  Reuben West, Alfred McCubbin  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday we went to the Australian War Memorial, it was really fun. We got look down stairs and when we went 

upstairs we got to lay a wreath on an unknown soldier’s grave that represents all soldiers. Then we got to meet a veteran. 

He told us what it was like in the war. We got to buy things in the store.   By Jett Brew 

 

At the National Museum of Australia, we split into two groups so the people that weren’t feeling well went into the B 

group and the people who were feeling good went into the A group. The B group got to see the old windmill, the largest 

piece of gold found in Australia and Audrey got to dress up as a jockey. The B group also got to have a little sleep at the 

end of a quiet corridor it was very good for the B group because we were all sick and tired. The A group got the experience 

of going to K-zone and they got to build a robot. They also got to interact with the robots and played a game of help build 

the harbour bridge with the robots and they also got to see the massive diggers bucket. It was a very fun day thankyou 

Mrs James, Mrs Payne and Mr Cattle.  By Ella Payne 

 

MORE FROM THE YEAR 5/6 CANBERRA EXCURSION 

At the National Art Gallery there was a gorgeous glass sculpture. The sculpture used smashed glass that was half melted 

together, it was in the shape of a half tunnel turned in on itself. It was kind of memorising. The creator of the sculpture 

was actually one of the exhibition organises at the gallery.  By Abby Wason 

Jack Crofts, Darcy Langham, Tess Henley. Centre:  Tess Henley, Ella McRae, Ella Payne and Hayley Wallace. 

Meal time at the accommodation. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On the last day of the excursion we went to Questacon. It was really cool especially the Free Fall Slide. When you let go 

of the bar on the slide you felt like you were falling off a cliff, your tummy went into your mouth. We saw lots of other 

stuff like how earthquakes happen, what evaporation is and watched lighting strikes happen inside a big cage! As we 

were leaving we met a robot. His name was ROBO Q. You could ask him lots of questions. Georgia asked him when he 

was born. He said “I was first activated in 2013.” Before we left we went to the gift shop then we got onto the bus ready 

for a long drive home.  By Ella McRae 

 

Laser tag was so much fun because the course was like a maze you had to 

run around. At laser tag I had fun shooting the other team. The red team 

was Jack, Jye, Alex O and Leslie, Green team was Jett, Alex B, Regan and 

Audrey, Blue team was Abby, Ella M, Tess, Mr Cattle and Jason. Red won 

both games, blue came second at both games and green came third at both 

games. Alex O was the best all up. Everyone had a fun time.                                   

By Jye Hoskinson 

I got to go nuts when I got the machinegun power up disc and invisibility 

disc.   By Leslie Quarman 

On the Canberra school excursion, Wednesday afternoon our group went to the Royal Australian Mint. It was cool. We 

saw where money got made, dyed, squashed and packed up into packages all ready to get sent to banks around Australia. 

We saw old money sketches of coins that got rejected and that worked and had been printed into a coin. Some were very 

rare because they only printed 10 of that coin. At the end we got to make our own money. You put 3 dollars in a machine 

and a new shiny special coin come out. I would like to go back again and see more.  By Tess Henley 

 

MORE FROM THE YEAR 5/6 CANBERRA EXCURSION 

Left:  Darcy Langham, Jett Brew, 

Hayley Wallace, Georgia Wilson, 

Ella McRae check out air currents. 

Right:  Jack Crofts on the ‘Free 

Fall’. 

Below:  Ella McRae and Tess 

Henley with crazy mirrors. 

Far left:  Audrey Hukins at the AIS.            

Left: Alex Otovic, Jack Crofts, Darcy Langham  

Below: Aston Ross at the zoo. 
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